
Service dinner held

r

The annual service recogni
tion dinner for 10 and 15

year employees was held

Monday, November 21, at
Meadow Broo k Ha11 •

Honored for 15 years of
service were: Dewain Allen.

physical plant; Karel Brouwer.

physical plant; Maurice Brow~

English; Ruth Cooley, pur

chasing; Katie Cooper, food

service; Margaret Geroux,

campus and student affairs;

Edward Heubel, political
science; Donald Hildum,
communication arts; David

Jones, purchasing; Hollie

Lepley, physical education;

Margie McCartney, campus
development; Ethel McCluste~
food service.

Virginia Menzies, continuing

education; Ralph Mobley.

physics; Leroy Moller, physi
cal plant; James Pope, physi
cal plant; Lena Scott. physi

cal plant; Pauline Scott,

registrar; Alice Tlozcynski,
food service; Catherine lyra,

campus cleaning; Carmen Urla,

modern languages and liter
ature.

Honored for 10 years of
service were: Charles Akers,

history; Jack Ango, physical

plant; Jennie Barkholz,

physical plant; Eleftherios

Botsas, economics and manage

ment; Louis Bragg, mathemati

cal science; David Bricker,
education; Francis

Butterworth, biological
science; Harold Cafone,

education; Thomas Casstevens,

political science; Gerald

Christopherson. physical

plant.

James Clatworthy, education;

Connie Cummings, budget

office; Joseph DeMent,

English; John Dovaras, music;

William Forbes, biological

sciences; William Gardner,

physical plant; Renate
Gerulaitis, modern languages

and literatures; Lydia

Hammond, physical plant;
Richard Haskell, engineering;

Adeline Hirschfeld-Medalia,

communication arts; Charlotte

Hudack, computer services;

Bertha Keyosky, physical

plant; Keith Kleckner, en
gineering and office of

provost.



ARTQ.ffi

Dolores Burdick, modern lan

guages, and Helen Schwartz,

English, participated in the

November 11 conference.spon
sored by the Coalition of

South Oakland Social Agencies
on "Troubled Youth: Whose Re

sponsibility?" Burdick ran a

workshop on the social uses
of theatre and Schwartz dem

onstrated the possibilities

of literature reaching alie

nated youth.

Geraldene Felton, nursing,

presented a paper, "Research

in the Clinical Setting: Strat

egies and Experience," at the
Sigma Theta Tau (National Hon

or Society of Nursing) Fourth

Annual Research Day Confer

ence at Boston University,
November 5.

She also published, with Joe

Ward Jr., "Regression models

in the study of circadian

rhythms in nursing research,"
in The International Journal

of Nursing Studies, 1977.

James Dow, anthropology, has

published some comments on

Eric Wolf's concept of peas
ants in the January issue of
Peasant Studies and a review
of the film "Coniston ~1uster"

in the September issue of
AAAS Science Books and Films.

The Metropolitan Detroit Sci
ence Teachers Association

(MDSTA) and the Detroit Area
Council of Teachers of Math

ematics (DACTM) held their
38th annual conference Novem

ber 21. Hal Cafone, education,

spoke on strategies for "Teach-

ing Reading in Science and
Math."

Tung H. Weng, engineering,
presented a paper on "Hetero
junction Diodes" at the Octo
ber 13 Electrochemical Soci

ety Meeting in Atlanta, GA.

Secretary to the Associate
Dean, CT-7, School of Educa

tion. High school education

and four years secretarial

experience required. Short

hand, experience in an aca
demic environment, and com

petence in organizing work,

composing correspondence, and

handling regulatory and ad
ministrative forms is desired.

Food Service Apprentice, De

partment of Food Service. Com

pletion of grade school re

quired. Work in an institu
tional food service operation

preferred.

Department secretary, CT-3,

Department of Career Advising

and Placement. High school

graduation, one year of bus
iness school or secretarial

and general office experience,

completion of typing test,
ability to compose and write

letters required. Shorthand

preferred.

Secretary, CT-4, Department

of Employment Relations (this
vacancy is excluded from the

UAW/CT bargaining unit because

of confidentiality). High

school graduation, typing



test, two years general office

experience, six months book

keeping, one year secretarial

experience required. Mag-card

typewriter experience pre
ferred.

Accounting records clerk, CT

4, Department of Continuing

Education. High school gradu~

ation, typing test, two years

general office work or an

equivalent combination of ed

ucation and work experience,

plus one year of clerical ac

counting or bookkeeping exper
ience required.
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INFO
Requests for posters, banners,

or other graphics from the

Campus Information, Programs,

and Organizations Office should
be submitted two to three weeks

prior to the date of the event.

A minimum of five working days
is needed to complete all or
ders.

Kresge Library hours for Thanks

Thanksgiving weekend are: 8

a.m.-ll :30 p.m., Nov. 23;
closed, Nov. 24; 8 a.m.-5 p.m.,

Nov. 25; regular hours, Nov.
26.

The Performing Arts Library in

Varner Hall will be open 8 a.m.

to 5 p.m. on Nov. 23, closed
Nov. 24 and 25, and resume

regular hours on Nov. 26.

The campus United Way campaign
raised $19,624, more than

$7,000 above last year's total

of $11,846. Overall participa

tion was up one-third during the
drive, which ended November 10.

Four students have been nomi

nated for the Danforth Foun

dation Fellowship. They are

Michael Kenny, political sci
ence,and history major. Bea

trice Swords, English, Vicki

Wright, computer and informa
tion science and anthropology,

and Keith Wright, a graduate

student in English. The Dan

forth Fellowships are awarded
in a national competition to

outstanding students who wish

to prepare for a career in

college or university teach

ing.

Nancy Wagoner has replaced Ron
Forbes as supervisor of the
business office cashier and

voucher audit functions. Wag

oner is a graduate of Western

Michigan University and has
had administrative experience

in higher education and com
merce. Her extension is 7-3126.

Patrick Hogan has been hired

as supervisor of the motor

pool. Hogan is a graduate of

Cleary College, where he ma

jored in industrial management.

He has held various positions
in the automotive field. His

extension is 7-2168.

There are three microfiche

readers in Kresge Library which

may be used by faculty members '

or academic departments on a

long-term basis. For informa
tion call Dan Ring, reference
librarian, at 7-2472.



An accidentally discovered

site has given Richard Stamps,
assistant professor of sociol

ogy/anthropology, and seven of
his students, the chance to use

their archaeological skills
close to home.

Stamps, who has worked on an

archaeological site in Port

Huron the last few summers,
was contacted several weeks

ago after a construction crew

building a new home in Oakland

Township unearthed some human
bones. Stamps and seven of

his previously trained stu
dents volunteered to visit

the site and began digging.

"There was much interest in

the site on the local level,"
Stamps says. "We were able to
mobilize a crew which worked

on a rotating basis." Digging

in 14 one-meter square pits,
the crew discovered remains

from 14 different skeletons.

"They were buried in different

positions, some with their

bodies flexed, some extended,
some with their heads turned."

This usually has some signif

icance, Stamps says. Five

artifacts were also found,

he says, a small number for
the size of their site.

Stamps has not dated the site,

but says there are many simi
larities between it and the

Younge Site in Lapeer County,
which dates from 900-1300

A.D.

The style of arrowheads found

in Oakland Township, a frag-

ment from an Indian smokers

pipe, and the fact that a
hole was drilled in the

skulls are similarities with

the Younge Site, Stamps says.

The township site is now
closed for the winter and

construction will continue on

the home, Stamps says. "It

(construction) will not

damage the site," Stamps says,
and he and his crew hope to
return to do more work in

the spring.

The athletic department is

offering an inexpensive way

for faculty, staff, and
their families to enjoy the
school's winter athletic

.contests. The Pioneer Pass is

available for $15 and allows
admission to men's and women's

basketball games, men's and

women's swimming meets, and
wrestling matches, a total
of 34 events in all.

The pass is available from

any athlete or by calling the
athletic department at 7-3190.



The annual Christmas at Meadow

Brook Hall will open Wednesday.
November 30, and continue until

Sunday. December 4.

Cottage tours are 50 cents per

person. For reservations or
further information, call 7

3140.

Nineteen Detroit-area florists

have selected a room in the
100-room mansion to decorate.

The designers will create in

dividual displays reflecting

carols playing in the rooms as
visitors tour the hall.

During Christmas at Meadow
Brook, the hall will be open

from 10 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.

every day but Wednesday, No
vember 30, which has been set

aside for group tours.

In addition to the floral dis

plays, two ethnic organizations

have planned displays. The

Ukrainian Comfy Kni4ters of

Dearborn Heights will interpret
the Ukrainian song, "Carol of
the Bell s," and the Wawel Fol k

Ensemble of Detroit (Polish)

will design their display

around "Good King Wenceslas."

Santa Claus will also be wait

ing in Knole Cottage for chil

dren or adults. Patrons' par

ties are planned for December

1.2, and 3. Tickets for the

reception, dinner, and tour are
$32.50 per person.

Visitors may also visit the

carriage house adjacent to the

hall during the day for refresh

ments or to buy unusual candles.

General admission for Christ

mas at Meadow Brook Hall is

$4.00, $3.00 for senior citi

zens, children under 12, and

groups of 20 or more. Knole

A new Alan Ayckbourn farce,

Table Manners, will open a

four-week run on Thursday,

November 24, at 8:30 p.m. at
Meadow Brook Theatre. Table

Manners is part of The~an

Conquests, a trilogy of three
comedies by Ayckbourn, which
was a hit in London and on

Broadway.

The plot of Table Manners is

set in motion by Norman. an
assistant librarian whose mis

sion in life (in his words) is

to make people happy by se

ducing every woman in sight,
including his own sisters-in
law.

Opening week performances are

scheduled at 8:30 p.m .• Thurs

day and Friday, 2 p.m. and 8:30

p.m. on Saturday, and 6:30 p.m.
on Sunday. For the following
three weeks, performances will

be at 8:30 p.m., Tuesday through

Friday, 6 p.m. and 9:30 p.m.

on Saturdays, 6:30 p.m. on

Sundays, and 2 p.m. on Wednes
days. Tickets are available by

calling the box office at 7
3300.

The OU News will not be pub
lished next week. The next

issue will appear on December
6.



O1LEND4R
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 22

Bagel Sale, 9 a.m.-1 p.m .• Table #4, OC, Fitzgerald House

Women's Center workshop, "Women Making Decisions," noon,
18 OC

Tautological Society Meeting, 12-1 p.m., Faculty Lounge,
OC

Christian Science Meeting, 2-3 p.m., Faculty Lounge, OC

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 23

Bagel Sale, 9 a.m.-3 p.m., Table #6, OC, Fifth Floor Hill

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 24

NO CLASSES, (Class schedule resume Monday, November 28)

t4eadow Brook Theatre presents "Table Manners," a comedy

premiere, 8:30 p.m., WH, call 7-3300 for ticket info.

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 25
NO CLASSES

Meadow Brook Theatre presents, "Table Manners," a comedy

premiere, 8:30 p.m., WH, call 7-3300 for ticket info.

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 26

Meadow Brook Theatre presents "Table Manners," a comedy

premiere, 2 p.m. Matinee and 8:30 p.m., WH, call 7-3300
for ticket info.

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 27

Meadow Brook Theatre presents, "Table t4anners," a comedy

premiere, 6:30 p.m., WH, call 7-3300 for ticket info.

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 28

liThe New Dress," a Dance/Drama, 8 p.m., 133 Varner Hall,

Communication Arts Department
Student for the Village meeting, 5 p.m., Lower Level Barn

Theatre

Pickwick Game Room, Monday-Friday, 9 a.m.-9 p.m. and Saturday

thru Sunday, 1-9 p.m., OC

Free legal aid, make appointment at 47 OC or call 7-2020
Meadow Brook Hall Tours, Sunday, 1-5 p.m., Adm. $2 OU Students,

under 12 and over 65, $3.50 Adults


